

Meeting Minutes 52nd NKForum Meeting Wednesday 21st October 2020 4pm - Zoom

Item	Description	Action	Whom
1	Apologies were received from Maria Netley		
2	Signing of minutes of 50 th and 51 st meeting. Agreed by everybody present.	Minutes signed	DW
3	Matters arising from our last meeting. The outstanding issues are covered later in the agenda.		
4	Update on plan and key dates: The maps still need to be reviewed and Asa hopes to review comments over the next two weeks. Glen is currently updating the survey. Di is hoping to get a draft update of the plan out during the next ten days. The images will be inserted when committee members are happy with the content. The Reg14 still needs to be completed.		
5	Outstanding planning issues. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Di spoke to Barry Lomax for an update on Canbury Car park. He said there is still outstanding issues and does not have a date yet for it to come forward to Committee. • Di commented on the Planning Reform white paper. Di said it was not clear how much support there is for Neighbourhood Planning. We now need to reply to the White Paper outlining what we want our role to be and what ideas we have in improving 	Di to respond to the Planning Reform White Paper and incorporate additional points from Howard.	

Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.

	<p>public engagement. We need to respond by 29 October. Howard said the key issues are automatic planning for Areas of Growth which means developers do not need to engage with local neighbourhoods. Di thought conservation areas may not be automatically included in the Protected Zones going forward. We should know what the Councils response will be during the next few days?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Nikon House has been approved and discussions are underway. David's concern was that the management of the site does not include a Construction Management Plan for the neighbourhood. • 16-18 Richmond Road development was refused by the recent Development Control Committee and is now likely to go to appeal. • John asked about 84 Lower Ham Road. The proposal is still being considered. 		
6	<p>Reporting of planning transgressions. Di outlined the background to the issue. Marilyn asked where the document would be placed and suggested a few links to council departments that should be attached. David said he would expect residents to approach councillors with any issues. The document was agreed.</p>	Document to be retained 'in house' as guidance.	
7	<p>Partial Closure of Latchmere Road. Howard highlighted the proposal to close the street near the school at starting/ finish time for information. Residents vehicles can leave the area but not return. It is also suggested to rollout parking permits to the streets nearby. David said the council have only trialed this in Chessington and that we needed to see how the trial goes. Katrina expanded on the issue and said the motive was to encourage parents to walk children to school. We need to monitor the situation and see what happens to congestion as a result.</p>	Would be appreciated if Howard and Asa can monitor and keep the committee updated.	
8	<p>AOB.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • John said that last weekend there was an accident where a cyclist was concussed on LHR and revived by ambulance crew. The accident was caused 	John to keep us updated on any changes to the local area in light of this incident.	

	<p>by speeding. John asked asked for action to be taken to prevent. Katrina has reported the issue and is waiting a reply for the traffic officers. Trevor had a report of a child being hit in the same area. Di said LHR was a suggested route on the Strava website and we may eventually ask them to remove the route from their website if congestion and suspected speeding problems continue.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Marilyn updated on the Environment Trust who had recently cleared the ivy and undergrowth from the area around LHR and it may be possible to get the area designated a green hub which may lead to more funding. 	Marilyn to keep us updated on any progress on Green Hub designation for LHR.	
9	Next meeting on Wednesday 18 th November at 4.00pm		
10	Attendees: Di Watling, John Parrish, Howard Sheppard, Asa Backman, Marilyn Mason, David Cunningham, Katrina Lidbetter, Saphina Crocker, Trevor Willis, Jonathan Rollason		

Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.

Website: <https://northkingstonforum.org>

em@il: northkingstonforum@gmail.com

Meeting Agenda
52nd NKForum Meeting
Wednesday 21st October 2020
4pm - Zoom

Item	Description	Action	Whom
1	Apologies		
2	Signing of the 50 th & 51 st Minutes		
3	Matters arising from our last meeting		
4	Update on NPlan and Key Dates		
5	Outstanding Planning Issues		
6	Reporting of Planning Transgressions (Please read attachment before the meeting)		
7	Partial closure of Richmond Road		
8	AOB		
9	Next Meeting Wednesday 18 th November @ 4pm		
10			